## **March Newsletter**

## **Board News**

Cleanup from the ice storm continues and hopefully the work in the Commons will be completed in the next couple of weeks. It is likely that when the major work is done the Commons will still be in need of some TLC. Members have asked about volunteering to do some of that work and it is possible there will be a Community Work Day to undertake some of that work.

The Board hopes the community benefitted from the work of the DeSantis crew in cleaning up the streets in front of homes. The crew worked for five days and as hard as they worked and tried, it is likely that they might have missed some homes. If you had debris that was not picked up the Board regrets the omission.

Fiscally the AHHA will deal with the expense of the cleanup without any drastic measures, but I would not look for a drop in the dues next year or even a rebate. For those that might have questioned the amount of Operational Savings the AHHA had accumulated over the years the ice storm has brought into clear perspective the need for it.

Hopefully the AHHA Board will hold its last Zoom meeting of the year on Thursday, March 11. There will be a link at the end of the newsletter to join the meeting and a link for the Agenda for the meeting. Please note that there will be an election for three Board positions in July and it is possible that some of the current Board members might not consider serving again and younger members are always needed.....even if this is an extraordinary group.

Financial Reports for February will also be provided below.

## **Community Input**

Last month the newsletter included information provided by members about the community. The newsletter will continue this feature, so at the end of the newsletter there will be a couple of links that have information about Oregon white oak trees and the care for damaged trees.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

Hopefully, everyone has managed to stay safe and healthy through the last very trying year. The Board looks forward to spring and summer and a return to some community interaction.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

Please feel free to send any concerns, comments, or questions to the Board via email, <a href="mailto:board@abiquaheights.com">board@abiquaheights.com</a>. You will receive a reply.